

Department of Engineering and Public Works

P.O. Box 21229 West Palm Beach, FL 33416-1229 (561) 684-4000 FAX: (561) 684-4050 www.pbcgov.com

Palm Beach County **Board of County** Commissioners

Gregg K. Weiss, Mayor Maria Sachs, Vice Mayor

Maria G. Marino

Michael A. Barnett

Marci Woodward

Sara Baxter

Mack Bernard

County Administrator

Verdenia C. Baker

"An Equal Opportunity Affirmative Action Employer"

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

DATE:

March 10, 2023

FROM:

David L. Ricks, P.E. **County Engineer**

RF:

Lyons Road - LWDD L-38 Canal north to Atlantic Ave

Bi-Weekly Project Update

Construction Update

- Completion of roadway work is still expected in May 2023; however, as previously mentioned, this completion date does not include the intersection at Atlantic Avenue and Lyons Road due to the material delays in signal items.
- The contractor was delayed in submitting their Maintenance of Traffic plan for the traffic switch. The contractor completed their final plans and submitted them to the County on March 7, 2023. The target date to switch traffic to the new lanes is still mid-April 2023.
- The contractor continued working on grading and compacting the road base rock.
- A second crew has mobilized onsite to assist with construction. The first crew continued working on the grading from Farmers Road north to the intersection at Atlantic Avenue. The second crew began rolling base rock south of Atlantic Avenue in preparation for the asphalt placement.
- Density testing is ongoing.
- The contractor also formed the curb at Delray Marketplace on the west side of Lyons Road, north of Atlantic Avenue.

Other Project Updates

- On the Flavor Pict Road project between SR-7 and Lyons Road, the contractor for that project has been working on grading, finishing the base rock and stabilized subgrade. Material was delivered this week so continue placement of the base rock. This project is on track to be completed by August 2023.
- The Clint Moore Road project received a semi-final inspection and the contractor will be completing the items on the inspection punchlist prior to project close-out.

The next update memo will be sent in two weeks.

Any concerns or questions, please contact Joanne Keller, Deputy County Engineer, at (561) 684-4019 (jkeller@pbcgov.org).

